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Employee Wasn’t Entitled to Reinstatement
1/22/2019 

By John P. Keil of Collazo Florentino & Keil LLP
A member of Worklaw® Network

An employee who took leave under the Family and Medical Leave Act (FMLA) was not entitled to the same or an equivalent position after the company was acquired in a merger, despite the company having approved her request for more than 12 weeks of leave, the 4th U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals ruled. She didn't request an equivalent position until after her FMLA leave had expired.

The employee was approved for at least 14 weeks of maternity leave by her employer, which then was acquired by another company. The employee was informed about the acquisition before her leave began and was invited to start working for the new company a few weeks later, but she told the new company that she was on maternity leave covered by the FMLA. She did not tell the new company when she intended to return to work and did not contact the new employer for three months. 

After three months, the new company offered her a newly created position with a lower salary and fewer responsibilities. She insisted on reinstatement to a position equivalent to her job with the prior company, but the new company did not change its offer. Although the parties dispute whether the employee rejected the offer or the company withdrew it, the employee did not work for the new company. 

She sued, claiming the company had violated her FMLA rights by refusing to restore her to her previous or an equivalent position, and retaliated against her by withdrawing the offer for the newly created position once she asserted those rights. There was no dispute that the new company was successor-in-interest and had inherited the predecessor's FMLA obligations.

The district court granted summary judgment to the employer, finding it undisputed that the employee's demand for an equivalent position occurred more than 13 weeks after the commencement of her FMLA-protected leave, and so her restoration rights had expired. 

The 4th Circuit affirmed the decision. The employer had voluntarily permitted the employee to take leave beyond her statutory entitlement, and the court found no authority requiring a corresponding extension of her right to reinstatement to the same or an equivalent position. 

Sabouri-Yazdi v. Red Coats Inc., 4th Cir., No. 18-1425 (Nov. 6, 2018).

Professional Pointer: This decision gives some measure of reassurance that as long as an employer is specific about the period covered by the FMLA, it will not be required under that law to guarantee reinstatement to the same or an equivalent position to an employee who takes leave for a longer period. 

John P. Keil is an attorney with Collazo Florentino & Keil LLP, the Worklaw® Network member firm in New York City.
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